
Rt Hon Rishi Sunak 
10 Downing Street 
London
SW1A 2AA 

Dear Prime Minister,  

As a group of manufacturers, retailers and environmental organisations, we want to reiterate our 
unwavering support for the government’s commitment to introduce a deposit return scheme in 
light of unsupported reports of its costs.

The UK Government has committed to a target of reaching Net Zero by 2050, a target that is 
supported by 72% of the public. For this to be achieved, stagnant recycling rates will need to 
rise significantly, and a deposit return will provide infrastructure to do just that at no cost to the 
taxpayer. More than 40 countries have successfully implemented a deposit return scheme, with 
the best designed seeing return rates of up to 98% as a result.

If drinks manufacturers and retailers are to reach Net Zero, they will need to reduce the carbon 
footprint of their packaging – the most effective way of achieving this is through the introduction 
of a deposit return scheme. Furthermore, many drinks manufacturers and retailers have made 
similar commitments and signed external pledges that are all conditional on deposit return being 
implemented and interoperable across the country. DRS is therefore a policy that should carry 
universal support.

We know the public want to play their part and only a deposit return scheme can provide the 
high-quality recycling needed to help the UK move towards a circular economy for drinks 
packaging. Recent polling carried out by YouGov on behalf of Keep Britain Tidy showed that 
two-thirds of the public support the introduction of a scheme.

Our country’s environment is paying the price for not having a better waste collection system for 
drinks containers, and implementing a deposit return scheme would reduce the littering of these 
items by 85%.

Given the widespread support for deposit return, we urge all governments of the UK to act in 
the interests of the environment and agree to implement an aligned and interoperable scheme 
in deposit level, timeline, scope and fees, thus giving all actors certainty and confidence the UK 
supply chain will not be compromised.

We know the government has the ambition to introduce a comprehensive deposit return 
scheme. We share this ambition and offer our support, as a collective, to realise it.
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Refresco UK
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Sustainable Inshore Fisheries Trust 
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Vice President and General Manager, 
Coca-Cola Great Britain
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Yours sincerely,



Keep Britain Tidy The Green House, 244-254 Cambridge Heath Road, London, E2 9DA
T 020 8076 9262 W https://www.keepbritaintidy.org/  Registered Charity no 1071737
Registered Company no 3496361 VAT Reg no 849 7501 88


